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AFFORDABLE WARMTH SCHEME UPDATE 
 

1st March 2016 

To: ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES COMMITTEE 

For Information 

 

Linkage to Council Strategy (2015-19) 

Strategic Theme Resilient Health Engaged Communities 

Outcome Home reducing fuel poverty 

Lead Officer Bryan Edgar 

Cost: (If applicable) Funded by DSD 

 
As part of the implementation arrangements agreed with the DSD a list of 10,706 targeted 
addresses were forwarded to Council with the aim of identifying a minimum of 1,000 
eligible properties during the 2015-2016 period that met the agreed criteria (total 
household income under £20,000 per annum including all benefits).   
 
By the end of October 2016 Council Officers had met and exceeded this SLA target with 
1,536 referrals being exported to the NIHE for processing.  DSD and NIHE subsequently 
raised concerns with Councils in relation to the high volume of referrals being made to 
the NIHE by Councils and the ability to maintain reasonable processing times. 
 
The available budget in 2015-2016 was also a concern for the DSD and NIHE as the cost 
of improvements within households was significantly higher than predicted and that the 
average grants being in awarded in the Causeway Coast and Glens Borough Council 
was higher than across the rest of the province. 
 
The Number of referrals being made to the NIHE by Causeway Coast and Glens Borough 
Council Officers was of particular concern to the DSD and NIHE.  At a DSD monitoring 
meeting held on the 22 October 2015 Councils were requested to participate in the 
piloting of a new enhanced role, where Councils would take on the responsibility 
completing the second stage of the application process and gather evidence of income, 
occupancy and ownership on behalf of the NIHE, thereby improving processing times for 
applicants.  It was stated at this meeting that no new referrals would be accepted into the 
scheme unless they met the original criteria and the following: 
 

   No existing heating system in the property  

   A leak is present in the heating system 

   The heating system is broken beyond repair. 
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On the 17 November 2015 the NIHE returned 242 referrals Causeway Coast and Glens 
Borough Council to be processed under the ‘enhanced role’.  Officers began processing 
these referrals under this ‘enhanced role’ on the 14 December 2015 following training on 
the process. 
 
On the 15 February 2016 Council had completed 71 referrals under the enhanced role 
and returned them to the NIHE for processing (55 referrals had either already been 
contacted by the NIHE, had an income over £20,000 pa or did not wish to proceed). 
 
According to information provided by the NIHE as of the 11 December 2015 the 
Affordable warmth Scheme has assisted 241 households within the Causeway Coast and 
Glens Borough Council area (15.7% of the 1,536 properties referred to the NIHE by 
Council).  The attached table at Appendix II is indicative of the NIHE position at this date 
across Northern Ireland.  
 
A meeting was held with officers from Derry City and Strabane District Council and 
Causeway Coast & Glens Council, DSD and NIHE on 13th January 2016 during which 
DSD expressed uncertainty in relation to the available budget for the 2 Councils 
concerned in 2016-17, although it was felt that the Affordable Warmth Scheme would 
continue into 2016-17 in some form.  However given the high number of referrals made 
into the Scheme and the backlog of applications awaiting approval by NIHE in the 
Western Area Grants Office, DSD advised that both the available finance and the number 
of referrals into the scheme is likely to be re-profiled.  This could inevitably have 
substantial consequences for Council. 
 
Council received £153,000 in 2015-16 to administer the Affordable Warmth Scheme, 
however as referred to above there is no certainty at this stage as to what, if any, funding 
will be awarded to Council for 2016-17 and DSD was unable to provide any clarity as to 
when such information would be made available.  In addition there are 290 self-referral 
properties within the Council area that are awaiting visits from the Affordable Warmth 
Team but due to the embargo on referring new cases to NIHE (except on an urgent basis) 
Council officers cannot give any certainty to these applicants as to when they can 
reasonably expect a visit to take place. 
 
DSD intend to undertake a review of the first year of the Affordable Warmth Scheme 
commencing in April 2016.  The five main areas of the review will be:- 
 

 Examine scheme performance in 2015-16; 

 Review the scheme qualifying conditions; 

 Consider process effectiveness and efficiency; 

 Assess effectiveness of delivery arrangements, including the potential for single 
installation provision; and 

 Explore the effectiveness of the targeting model.  Planning for this review has now 
commenced and DSD will be engaging with key stakeholders. 

 
NB. Please note not all referrals were eligible for the Affordable Warmth Scheme with 
some household incomes over £20,000 per annum and others had all measures already 
in place. 



hustonj
Typewritten Text
Appendix II

hustonj
Typewritten Text

hustonj
Typewritten Text
	

hustonj
Typewritten Text

hustonj
Typewritten Text

hustonj
Typewritten Text

hustonj
Typewritten Text


